
Monroe A. Miller, Jr.
2200 Camp Branch Road
Waynesville, NC  28786
April 15, 2019

Subject: Open Letter to County Commissioners.  Progress Report on the Super-Duper Sports Complex.

As you might recall, David Francis stood before you at the first Budget Workshop and fed you the following
bologna:

Budget Work Session. David Francis presentation outlining McGill's project timeline for throwing another
$600K down this money pit, i.e., the James Weaver "Kirk" Kirkpatrick the III Super-Duper Sports Complex,
a.k.a. the David Francis Dirt Spreading Project. 2/1/2019. 2/5/2019...

or

https://www.haywoodtp.net/pubII/190201EconomicDevelopmentPartnership.pdf 

[Editor’s Note: Cut and Paste the second link into your favorite Internet Browser.]

Someone commissioned McGill to do yet another study / project schedule, which we now know is not worth
the paper it is printed on.

According to this schedule, we are supposed to be well underway into the David Francis Dirt Spreading
Project.
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Here are some photo’s taken this morning of the James Weaver “Kirk” Kirkpatrick the III Super-Duper
Sports Complex.

These two photos were taken at the turn-around intersection on 276, at the west end of the Sports Complex.

As is plainly visible, no work has been done on this boondoggle at all.

Now we move to the entrance and take a couple more photo’s.
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Parked at the entrance, looking to the right (west).  Nothing but an old dump truck parked off in the distance.

Looking at the same pile of dirt blocking the entrance when it was determined that the Publix dirt was not
going to be satisfactory.  Nothing but weeds.  Now the field will have to be cleared again, and piled on top
of the first scraping months ago.
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Looking to the left (east) at the entrance to the Sports Complex.  No new dirt.

Looking forward to the next time David Francis unloads a pile of [expletive deleted] for commissioners to
digest.

Monroe A. Miller, Jr.
Haywood County Taxpayer
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